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Dear Rotary District 7280 Family,

As summer begins to transition to fall, Iâ€™m filled with a renewed sense of purpose and excitement for
the months ahead! September is a great time for reflection and planning, as we continue to gear up for the
impactful work that lies ahead in this Rotary year.

This month, our Rotary focus turns to Basic Education and Literacy, one of Rotaryâ€™s seven Areas of
Focus. I believe education is a fundamental human right upon which communities grow and thrive, and
through literacy we empower individuals to achieve their fullest potential. District 7280 is home to many
projects that champion this cause, and I encourage each club to explore opportunities to contribute,
whether through supporting local schools, providing resources to underserved populations, or fostering a
love of reading in the youngest members of our society.

September also provides opportunities to participate in Peacebuilding projects. Patriot Day (September 11)
and International Day of Peace (September 21) are both initiatives your club may participate in as a way to
embrace another one of Rotaryâ€™s Areas of Focus, Peace and Conflict Resolution. Regardless of how you
choose to support these initiatives, may you reflect the spirit of Rotary, celebrating your dedication and
creativity, and knowing you are making a tangible difference! Itâ€™s this collective effort that makes our
District strong and vibrant, and encourages us to CELEBRATE ROTARY!

As we continue to move forward, letâ€™s continue to embrace the presidential theme of celebrating the
MAGIC OF ROTARY. Each of us has the power to create change, and together our impact is truly magical!

I look forward to seeing you at my upcoming official club visit to your Area. Please be sure your calendars
are marked for that date, time, & location. If you do not yet have the date on your calendar, please consult
with your Club President or Area Governor for the details.

Youâ€™re doing incredible work in your communities, and I continue to be amazed and feel honored to
serve as your DG. Keep the invitations coming for your eventsâ€¦if I can be there, I certainly will be!
Letâ€™s continue to inspire, lead, and challenge ourselves to think bigger. Letâ€™s make this month
another testament to the power of Rotary!

In Rotary Service,

Zachary Covington
District Governor
Rotary District 7280

Dates to Remember - Sept & Oct

In This
Issue

District
Governor's Note

Dates to
Remember -
Sept & Oct

Rotary Promotes
Peace Around
the World

ROVA 2024 -
Nov 3 & 4

Is your club
looking for a
worthy
international
project?

Nutritional
Center in Patzun
Guatemala

Cranberry
Township
Sunrise Rotary
Club 2nd Annual
Craft Ale and
Vine Garden

Dog Park
Coming to
Franklin

Kosovo
Friendship
Exchange

Rich-Mar
Supports
Richland
Community Day

Rich-Mar
Supports the
Mars Area
Library

Rich-Mar
Celebrates RYLA
& Scholarship
Awardees

https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=265065
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=261035
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=265341
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=265331
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=260586
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=265337
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=261030
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=265069
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=265145
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=265309
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=265310
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=265312


Dates to Remember - Sept & Oct
September - Basic Education & Literacy Month

9/2 Labor Day
9/11 Patriot Day
9/21 International Day of Peace
**District Governor Award #36 - Complete at least one Peacebuilding Project during the month of
September 2024

October - Community & Economic Development Month

DG Official Visits Start - Check for dates with your President or Area Governor
10/22-27 Zone 33/34 Impact Summit
10/24 World Polio Day
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ROVA 2024 - Nov 3 & 4
Dear Fellow Rotarians,
We are excited to offer the ROVA Program in 2024. The 18th Rotary Outstanding Vocational Award



We are excited to offer the ROVA Program in 2024. The 18th Rotary Outstanding Vocational Award
(ROVA) retreat which will be held on Sunday, November 3 and Monday, November 4, 2024. We are excited
to once again be at Camp Nazareth Retreat & Conference Center in Mercer.

The cost is $160 per student. The cost of the chaperons is covered by the student fee of $160. Please send
your registration and the number of students you wish to sponsor to this address:

John Marshall, Foundation Committee Chair
Rotary District 7280 Governor 2023-2024
Glasgow Rd., Valencia PA 16059

Please send the registration money and number of students to be sponsored to John no later than Friday,
October 11, 2024. All checks are made payable to â€œDistrict 7280â€​. Here is a link to the registration
form: ROVA registration

We need to know the number of students so that supplies can be ordered. Once you have determined how
many students you are willing to sponsor, I am asking you to contact your VOCATIONAL SCHOOL
GUIDANCE COUNSELOR and let them know your number. They will then begin the selection process for
the students. If the school cannot find enough students for your club, your money will be refunded.
However, you may wish to instruct the school to select a student, in that case, from another community.
Remember, not all communities have Rotary clubs; if there is no Rotary club, students from that area are
not eligible. If a student is registered and simply does not â€œshow upâ€​, the registration money cannot
be returned since food and supplies have already been ordered.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at your convenience. I can be reached at any of
the following: 814-226-9161 (work); 814-229-2709 (cell), and by email at tracy@clarionpa.com.

We are excited to offer this program as the vocational students, counselors, chaperons and directors have
enjoyed the program and found it a rewarding experience.

Regards,
Tracy J. Becker, ROVA Coordinator

Is your club looking for a worthy international project?
There is still time to partner with the Keystone Rotary Club and become a sponsor!

They are in the final days of trying to meet their goal. Can you help them?

Nutritional Center in Patzun Guatemala
One of PDG John
Marshall's District
Governor projects
was to support the
nutritional center at
the orphanage in
Patzun Guatemala.
Last July, John
traveled to

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1rsNsIJtNznIR7umMYEkGSNjxE1BOnAaUYV6ru_-1mH4/edit?usp=sharing


traveled to
Guatemala to share
the awesome news
with the orphanage
that a total of
$10,000 had been
raised! The POWER
OF ROTARY!

Pajamas and
sweatpants were
distributed to the
orphans, and they
were so happy to
have new clothes
that they didn't have

to share with the others anymore. They had a pizza party and John taught them how to make pizza, even
the nuns!

Afterward, the children and the nuns created a program to give thanks for helping them in the nutritional
center. It was a very special and heartwarming event.

Cranberry Township Sunrise Rotary Club
2nd Annual Craft Ale and Vine Garden

We filled the garden at the Sunrise Rotary Craft Ale and Vine Garden at



We filled the garden at the Sunrise Rotary Craft Ale and Vine Garden at
Cranberry Township Community Days! Members from the Cranberry
Township Sunrise Rotary club hosted the fundraiser during community
days. Beer from Full Pint Beer and wine from Narcisi Winery were
served. We are grateful for our partnership with Cranberry Township and the Cranberry Township
Community Chest.

Dog Park Coming to Franklin

Kosovo Friendship Exchange

https://www.facebook.com/fullpintbeer?__cft__%255B0%255D=AZVE-MUgvpEbuha9_sttJ297J3AYQM6oSUrOmGsVpxF7KfTTWZ7TBTZmdvsJc8dBlqRPToMvegx_A8FnK3YmFRgZAIGOk9w1-uCe6QiMbhh_2t1WC7sBM7oMWKJ1jUKdpT8AGRlWE4Qo0MR-d7b7xVu43i6ghGu6IObhcOZm_37rUvI36Pl9bI1GAD2BIUTHwPEYRrUTTaNI7fgbP69OLNPK&__tn__=-%255DK-R
https://www.facebook.com/Narcisiwinery?__cft__%255B0%255D=AZVE-MUgvpEbuha9_sttJ297J3AYQM6oSUrOmGsVpxF7KfTTWZ7TBTZmdvsJc8dBlqRPToMvegx_A8FnK3YmFRgZAIGOk9w1-uCe6QiMbhh_2t1WC7sBM7oMWKJ1jUKdpT8AGRlWE4Qo0MR-d7b7xVu43i6ghGu6IObhcOZm_37rUvI36Pl9bI1GAD2BIUTHwPEYRrUTTaNI7fgbP69OLNPK&__tn__=-%255DK-R


Rich-Mar Supports Richland Community Day
During August, we had a notable presence at the Richland Township Community Day, displaying Shelter
Box and promoting the virtues of Rotary. We also sponsored a golf cart to transport people to and from the
parking area. Thanks to Jim Long for spearheading this event and to volunteers from the Club and Satellite
(and the Sturrocks for the use of the Shelter Box tent). Our visibility in the community continues to
increase!



Rich-Mar Supports the Mars Area Library

Rich-Mar Celebrates RYLA & Scholarship Awardees
Congratulations to our RYLA attendees and Scholarship winners

pictured below with their parents after lunch on July 17th



Portersville-Prospect Club sponsors
McConnells Mill Heritage Festival



Ghosts & Giggles Fundraiser



ShelterBox Tents Arrive in Gaza
ShelterBox has been
busy. Following the
devastation left by
Hurricane Beryl in
Granada, our team
has now completed
distribution of dome
tents and other
essential items like
mosquito nets, solar
lights, and kitchen
sets to people on the
island of Petite
Martinique. And
distributions are



distributions are
continuing in

Carriacou.
Over 1,100 tents have reached families in Gaza, with more tents on the way. For people whoâ€™ve had no
choice but to
Sleeping out in the open or in overcrowded buildings, these tents make a world of difference. Items like
tarpaulins, water carriers, mattresses, and blankets have also been delivered to thousands of people.

Do you want to inspire your club or community?
We are anxious to present to your club or display at a local event. We have lots of things to share about
whatâ€™s new in ShelterBox. Just let us know.

ShelterBox Ambassadors Dave & Melanie Sturrock,
724-991-4750, dtsturrock@gmail.com
https://www.shelterboxusa.org/

Shine for ShelterBox - November 14th
Our fall fundraising is an important part of what makes the aid above possible. On Thursday evening,
November 14th, we will be holding a multidistrict event at Stables at Connoquenessing. This will expand on
the live event held the last 3 years and also leverage the national virtual event Evening to Experience
ShelterBox. We will have a social hour with drinks and hors dâ€™oeuvres where you can network with
other rotary clubs, and we will have celebrity speakers and prize giveaways. We hope to get more people
involved, raise even more money, and have even more fun!

This event provides a great opportunity to achieve or renew your FY24-25 ShelterBox Hero award with a
total pledge by your club and members of $1000 or more. Clubs who do so before November 14th will be
recognized and receive special perks at the event, as well as be recognized at subsequent district events
during the year.

14th Annual Ellwood City Octoberfest
Ellwood City, PA August 22, 2024: Ellwood City may not be Bavaria, but it does
have its version of Octoberfest. The 14th Annual Oktoberfest will be held on
Saturday, October 5th from 12pm to 5pm in Ewing Park, rain or shine. $30
presell or $35 at the door, attendees will be oompah-pah-ing for the abundance
of food and beer samples.

Thanks to the talented local brewers and Pete's Uptown Beer and Beverage,
located at 1022 Lawrence Avenue, Ellwood City, for providing a bounty of beers.
Small samples will be served in 3 oz. plastic cups. Homebrewers will share their
specialties and over 100 varieties of craft beers are available. The food on hand is
a combination of traditional German, Italian favorites and local specialties.
Sauerkraut and sausage, meatball and sausage sliders, pepperoni puffs, fish,
haluski, hot dogs and french fries, and donâ€™t forget the beer cheese for your
pretzel are among the offerings. You wonâ€™t go away hungry!

Oktoberfest is made possible through a partnership of three community organizations. The Wolves Club,
Rotary Club of Ellwood City and Ellwood City Lions Club raise monies to support their various projects and



Rotary Club of Ellwood City and Ellwood City Lions Club raise monies to support their various projects and
services, such as High School Scholarships, Welcome to Ellwood Signage, the annual holiday parades, After
Prom and many others.

Every year, the Oktoberfest Committee, which is made up of members of each club, dedicates a portion of
the prepaid tickets to a local organization. This yearâ€™s beneficiary is All Aboard Ellwood.
www.allaboardellwood.com. The mission of All Aboard Ellwood Inc. is to create a facility in Ellwood City
that will honor the role that the railroad and local industry played in the development of our area.

An Oktoberfest must-have is music. The Wrangler Band will be performing at the Folino Shelter from 1pm
to 4pm. The band plays a variety of music, ranging from todayâ€™s top-of-the-charts modern country hits
to yesterdayâ€™s classic 80s rock.

Besides Brews and Food, you donâ€™t want to miss out on the Silent Auction and Raffle Baskets. Once
again, Bryan Downs, Pete's Uptown owner, has procured a variety of items for the silent auction, including
Flat Screen TVs, Roomba, Solo Stove, Dewalt generator, Coleman Grill and Corn Hole Boards. We invite
you to take a walk on 7th Avenue to the Ellwood Candy Company where some of the auction items are on
display. There will be dozens of Raffle Buckets to choose from; $10 gets you 20 tickets.

One of the best Oktoberfests in Lawrence County. Enjoy sampling great brews, eating delicious food,
having fun with friends, family and neighbors. All the monies raised help support the programs and
projects of the Wolves Club, Rotary Club of Ellwood City, and Ellwood City Lions Club. Tickets can be
purchased by contacting Jean at 724-622-7102, Peteâ€™s Uptown or any member of the Wolves, Rotary or
Lions Clubs.

Great Work by the Erie Club

The Rotary Club of Erie has engaged in efforts to draw attention to the Club and promote membership. The
billboard above was in two places in Erie, promoting the 2024-25 theme â€œThe Magic of Rotary.â€​

Under the leadership of our 2023-24 President, our Club engaged in the development of a Strategic Plan
that included membership and member engagement. This included a membership campaign designed to
encourage members to invite prospective candidates to our meetings and resulted in nine new members to
the Club! Our membership committee, led by Penny Mechley-Porter, developed a more cohesive, engaging
mentorship process for these new members. The Club was able to maintain stable membership numbers
throughout the year due to these efforts. In addition to the billboards, the speakers at our Club meetings
are being recorded and aired on WPSE, the Penn State Behrend radio station, furthering our reach into the
community.

During the 2023-24 year, the Club held a public fundraiserâ€”a bingo event, which brought in a profit of
$2300.00. The money earned from this event was directed to charities, including Shelter Box and the Coins
for Alzheimerâ€™s Trust.

The 13th Annual Ethics Symposium was a huge success with a record number of student participants from
fourteen Erie County School Districts! There were 169 student participants, a 20% increase from the
previous year, and 22 faculty advisors in attendance. Volunteers from the Rotary Club of Erie and
Mercyhurst University facilitated instruction for the day. Feedback from student/participant surveys indicated
that 94% of the students rated the day as good/excellent! Plans for the 14th Annual Ethics Symposium are

http://www.allaboardellwood.com/


that 94% of the students rated the day as good/excellent! Plans for the 14th Annual Ethics Symposium are
already underway!

And now to another year! We have several exciting projects planned for the coming year:

We are creating a new Interact Club at the Erie County Technical School. This effort will give
us access to students from 13 different school districts across Erie County, furthering the reach of
Rotary! The students from ECTS are consistent participants in the Ethics Symposium from year-to-
year and very eager to engage in this new venture. We look forward to several collaborative projects
with these students!
A Peace Pole will be created and installed in Griswald Park in downtown Erie. This has been a long-
term goal for some of our members and the plan is unfolding to have it installed in the Spring of
2025. Our DG Zach Covington has this as a part of his agenda for his year, and we plan to also roll
his goal of planting trees (one for each member) into the dedication event. The most exciting part of
this is that our new Interact Club at Erie County Technical School will be creating the Pole, the bench,
and working directly with the City of Erie Public Works to install the Pole. This is an excellent learning
opportunity for these students and a way for them to learn more about Rotary and engage with the
Club!
And finally, we are eagerly anticipating the arrival of a Rotary Exchange student from Spain.
This was an emergency arrangement as the student was displaced from her original site and needed
an alternative. So many members of the Erie Clubâ€”Tatiana Bogatova, Geri Cicchetti, Joseph
Kuvshinikov, and othersâ€”have all stepped up in the last two weeks to make this a reality. And thank
you to the host family, several community partners, the district 7280 staffâ€”Mary Lord and Beth
Marshallâ€”all for working closely with us. We look forward to welcoming this young woman into our
Rotary family!

Sleep in Heavenly Peace
On August 17th,
Rotary clubs from
Cranberry Township
and surrounding
areas came together
for a meaningful and
impactful community
service project,
partnering with
Sleep in Heavenly
Peace (SHP) to build
beds for children in
need. This
collaborative effort
highlights our
commitment to
addressing local
needs and making a
difference in the
lives of families

https://shpbeds.org/


lives of families
within our
community.
Through teamwork
and dedication, we

assembled and delivered high-quality beds, ensuring that more children could have a comfortable place to
sleep. We are proud to support SHPâ€™s mission of â€œNo Kid Sleeps on the Floor in Our Townâ€​ and
are grateful for the opportunity to contribute to such a worthy cause. Thank you to all the volunteers who
made this event a success!

Save the Date! Nov 9 - District Fall Workshop
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